
HANOVER COUNCIL ON AGING 
 

Minutes of the Regular COA Board Meeting, March 3, 2021 
 

In attendance: Les Molyneaux, Chair, Roger Leslie, Susan Setterland, Julie Wesolowski (by Zoom) 

Tammy Murray, Director- Nancy Lester- Staff 

Minutes of 2/3 approved Motion by S Setterland, 2nd R. Leslie 

Tammy reviewed letter in our packet from the state 

Director’s report was given 

Tammy announced center would open on May 3rd – only 16 will be allowed in bldg. 

Limited programs will be offered 

Strategic plan, pages 17-24 were reviewed. A discussion was held on ways to improve communication. 

Nancy Lester reviewed the 3 objectives on page 19 and commented on the extended and incredible 
work done the past 2 months with outreach.  She would like to see more focus on social isolation, front 
porch visits , a senior dinner at the high school and perhaps a community event for those that lost loved 
ones during the pandemic.  

Page 22- Kitchen being updated with the serving island  

Page 23 -Senior Advocacy. Tammy commented that staffing is tight, but hope is to add staff in the future 

We are ½ way to Hanover COA being designated an “Age Friendly” facility 

 Meeting adjourned at 2:33PM  

 


